

Data Center Ordinance Advisory Group

Meeting Notes

Wednesday, March 13, 2024

Meeting Location: Development Services Building, Room 107

- 1. Team check-in**
- 2. JMT Kickoff Meeting**
 - a. See presentation**
 - b. Suggestions from the group to JMT:**
 - i. Dale suggested that they should look at Warrenton, VA**
 - ii. Dr. Lyver informed them that Warrenton uses dB(Z) instead of dB(A).**
 - iii. Kathy asked if they plan to look at any international locations**
 - 1. JMT is looking into international case studies. However, to develop best practices and strategies, JMT feels it is best to look at those in the US, as land use in European countries is very different from the US.**
 - iv. Dr. Lyver suggested to look at the ASA (Acoustical Society of America) standards**
 - v. Dale suggested that they follow up with Rutgers**
 - c. JMT would like to send out a short, anonymous, informational survey to the group. Anyone who would like to fill it out is welcome to.**
 - d. JMT's next scoped meeting with the group will be after completion of Task 4, in June**
 - e. Dale will do his presentation to JMT at our April 10 meeting.**
 - f. Any information that the group members would like to send to JMT will come from Wade**
 - i. Wade and Amanda will discuss the technology that will be used to manage the transfer of data and files.**
 - g. Copies of the updated JMT Task Order will be sent to the group**
- 3. JLARC update**
 - a. We will invite JLARC to meet with the DCOAG at one of our meetings in May. The purpose will be to exchange information, to gain a better understanding of their timeline, and what they are working on.**
- 4. Team member updates**
 - a. Introduction - Yolanda Green from Dominion is replacing Brendan Shaw**

- b. Josh Levi will be transitioning out of his role on the DCOAG and Kate Smiley will replace him as a representative for the Data Center Coalition.**

5. Consultant update - DCSM/Zoning Ordinance

- a. There was only one consultant interested in moving forward with this task order, Moseley Architects. They are partnering with RDA, who are already familiar with our Zoning Ordinance/DCSM.**
 - i. We will meet with Moseley on March 20. Wade/Amanda will update the group as soon as the time is confirmed.**

6. Our next regular meeting will be April 10

7. Meeting adjourned